# 1月28日(火)

平成 26 年度 金沢学院大学 入学試験問題 (一般入試 A)

## 英語

#### I 注意事項

解答用紙に英語と記入・マークし解答しなさい。

## Ⅱ 解答上の注意

解答は、解答用紙の解答欄にマークしなさい。例えば、10と表示のある問いに対して 4と解答する場合は、下記の(例)のように解答番号 10 の解答欄の4)にマークしなさい。

(例)

解答 番号				解	答	7	欄			
10	1	2	3		(5)	6	7	8	9	0

	がない場合は4を選ぶこと。解答番号は1~30。							
問 1	serious 1							
	① 一連の	② まじめな	③ 愚かな	④ 左のどれでもない				
問2	provide 2							
	① 提案する	② 供給する	③計画する	④ 左のどれでもない				
問3	village 3							
	① 畑	② 牧場	③ 村	④ 左のどれでもない				
問4	hospital 4							
	①病院	② 歓待	③ 満足	④ 左のどれでもない				
問5	crowd 5							
	① 雲	② 霧	③ 氷河	④ 左のどれでもない				
問6	likely 6							
	① 好ましい	② 類似の	③~しそうな	④ 左のどれでもない				
問7	contain 7							
	① 含む	②維持する	③ 混ぜる	④ 左のどれでもない				
問8	average 8							
	① 平均的	② 絶対的	③ 献身的	④ 左のどれでもない				
問9	stare 9							
	① 予備	② 階段	③ 補給	④ 左のどれでもない				
問 10	protect 10							
	① 賛同する	② 保護する	③ 抗議する	④ 左のどれでもない				

第 1 問 次の単語の意味として、最も適当なものを1~3の中から選べ。適当なもの

問 11	ancient 11						
	① 酸っぱい	② 格式ばった	③ 古代の	④ 左のどれでもない			
問 12	calm 12						
	① 退屈な	② 落ち着いた	③ 不器用な	④ 左のどれでもない			
問 13	extremely 13						
	① 急速に	② 極端に	③ 大胆に	④ 左のどれでもない			
問 14	recover 14						
	①回復する	② 発見する	③回想する	④ 左のどれでもない			
問 15	plane 15						
	① 平原	② 鶴	③ 頭脳	④ 左のどれでもない			
問 16	contribute 16						
	① 分配する	② 論争する	③ 貢献する	④ 左のどれでもない			
問 17	revolution 17						
	① 運命	② 進化	③ 解明	④ 左のどれでもない			
問 18	wage 18						
	① 端	② 給料	③ 刃	④ 左のどれでもない			
問 19	deny 19						
	① 否定する	② 定義する	③削除する	④ 左のどれでもない			
問 20	decade 20						
	① 外壁	② 荒廃	③ 10 年間	④ 左のどれでもない			

問 21	recommend 21					
	① 称賛する	② 弁償する	③命令する	④ 左のどれでもない		
問 22	precisely 22					
	①正確に	② 礼儀正しく	③ 事前に	④ 左のどれでもない		
問 23	murmur 23					
	① なだめる	② 軽く叩く	③ つぶやく	④ 左のどれでもない		
問 24	vanish 24					
	① 罰する	② 消える	③ 閃く	④ 左のどれでもない		
問 25	flexible 25					
	① しなやかな	② 虚弱な	③ ふわふわした	④ 左のどれでもない		
問 26	portrait 26					
	① 設計図	② 成績票	③ 報告書	④ 左のどれでもない		
問 27	generous 27					
	① 寛大な	② 一般的な	③ 威厳のある	④ 左のどれでもない		
問 28	convenient 28					
	①簡略な	② 粗雑な	③ 便利な	④ 左のどれでもない		
問 29	flame 29					
	①構造	② 反射	③ 炎	④ 左のどれでもない		
問 30	expedition 30					
	① 発掘	② 遠征	③ 実験	④ 左のどれでもない		

## 第2問 次の文章について設問に答えよ。解答番号は31~34。

Many people fear that as the world's population increases there will be a shortage of food. (1) Scientists are trying to come up with new ideas to ensure that there is enough food for everyone. One of these ideas is "cultured meat" or meat grown in a laboratory. Imagine burgers and sausages that are grown in laboratories rather than made from slaughtered cows, pigs, or sheep. (2) This could be the solution that feeds the world, saves the environment, and spares the lives of millions of animals each year. Cultured meat in vitro is not imitation meat like meat substitutes made from vegetable protein like soy, but is a real animal flesh product, just without the animal.

Scientists use stem cells from leftover animal material from slaughterhouses. They feed the cells with a mixture of sugars, amino acids, minerals and all other nutrients they need to grow. So far, scientists have produced some meat, but it is only around 2.5 centimeters wide and very thin. A burger would require about three thousand of these strips and cost about \$345,000. In addition, (3) a reporter who tasted one of the strips said that the scientists have a long way to go to make cultured meat taste good.

Cultured meat could be the answer to the world's food shortage. It could also help the environment as many people think that the way meat is normally produced is unsustainable, meaning it's too expensive and too hard on the environment. It looks like cultured meat will be a reality someday.

出典: Yagi, Monako, et. al. *It's Time to Read!* Nan'undo. 一部改変 (注: cultured meat 培養肉、slaughter 屠殺する、in vitro 試験管内の stem cells 幹細胞)

問 1 下線部の(1)、(2)、(3)が意味する内容として最も適切なものを①~④からそれぞれ 選べ。

## (1) 31

- (1) 科学者たちは、皆が確実に十分な食料を得るなどということはこれまでなかった考えだとして、反対しようとしている。
- ② 科学者たちは、皆が十分な食べ物を確実に得るためのアイディアを実現するために努力をしている。
- ③ 科学者たちは、その新しい着想が、全員に十分な食料を確実に行き渡らせるものだとして、支援を表明している。
- (4) 科学者たちは、確実に全員に食料が行き渡るようにするための新しい着想を 得ようと努力している。

## (2) 32

- ① これは、毎年、世界中で生活する何百万もの動物にエサを与え、その命を救い、環境を守るための解決策になり得た。
- ② これは、世界中の人々が飢えないようにし、環境を守り、毎年殺される何百万頭という動物たちの生命を奪わないための解決法になりうる。
- ③ 世界には何百万頭もの余分な動物がいるが、これは、毎年それらの動物にエサをやり、その環境を良くしてやるための解決法になった。
- ④ これは、問題を解決し、その結果、世界に食料を供給し、環境を守り、年間 数百万頭に上る動物の命を救うことになった。

## (3) 33

- ① レポーターは、一片の細い切れ端を味わった後、科学者たちもおいしい肉を味わうために長い道のりをやって来たと報告した。
- ② 細い切れ端の味をみたレポーターは、科学者たちに、味のよい培養肉を入手するには遠くまで行かなければならないと言った。
- ③ 一片の細い切れ端を味わったレポーターは、科学者たちが培養肉の味をよく できるのはまだまだ先のことだろうと言った。
- (4) レポーターは、細い縞の一筋を調べて、科学者たちが、美味しい肉を作るための時間はまだまだあると言った。
- 問2 上の文にタイトルをつけるとしたら、最も適切なものはどれか①~⑤から選べ。

### 34

- (1) Who invented cultured meat?
- 2 How much cultured meat is necessary for one burger?
- (3) How different is cultured meat from imitation meat?
- (4) Is cultured meat better than meat substitutes?
- (5) Could cultured meat be a solution to the food shortage in the world?

## 第3問 次の文章について設問に答えよ。解答番号は35~44。

The Duke of Normandy's victory over King Harold in 1066 35 radical and painful changes for Anglo-Saxon culture and customs. The new masters, the Normans, were descendants of the Vikings but spoke Norman-French. They did not 36 to learn the language of their subjects. Therefore, 37 the fourteenth century, three languages were spoken in England: Latin spoken by the learned clergy of the Church, French by the Norman aristocracy, and English by the ordinary people (nine tenths of the 38). The mixed character of the English language as spoken today, with its Latin and Germanic bases, goes back to this 39 when Normandy nobility called the meats on their table "beef, veal, pork and mutton" (from the French boeuf, veau, porc and mouton) while the meats came from English farms where the respective animals were called ox, calf, swine/pig and sheep.

While the Old English language gradually discarded most of the inflected endings, Norman-French added new lexical and grammatical elements to 40 became Middle English. The kingdoms of England and Normandy, 41 by William and his successors, became a powerful force in Europe. In 1204, however, the Kingdom of England lost its territories in Normandy. Cut off from Europe, a new nation began to take shape in England. Toward 1400 a language had developed that was 42 Norman-French nor Anglo-Saxon. English, the language of the people, had absorbed French 43 and grammatical rules. It became the 44 language of the country, now spoken in schools and courts of law.

出典:Wagner, Peter. An Outline of English Literature. Macmillan Language House. 一部改編

(注: subject 臣民、clergy 聖職者、respective それぞれの、inflected endings 屈折語尾)

- 問 1 (1) 35  $\sim$  44 に入るべき語を下の1  $\sim$  0 から選べ。ただし、それぞれ一度のみ使うものとする。なお、文頭に来る語も小文字で記してある。
  - (1) meant
  - (2) neither
  - (3) official
  - (4) period
  - (5) population
  - 6 ruled
  - (7) trouble
  - 8 until
  - 9 vocabulary
  - (0) what

〈英語の問題はここまで〉